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The Finance Act 2023 was published on 30 June 2023 amending the 
Vocational Education and Training Act.

The following SDL amendments are effective 01 July 2023:

• The SDL levy has been decreased from 4% to 3.5%
• The Minister responsible for finance may, in consultation with the 

Minister responsible for education and by order published in the 
Gazette, exempt any person from paying SDL levy, provided that such 
exemption is for public interest.

Click here for the Finance Act 2023.

Paymaster Impact 

• The above changes for Skills Development Levy have been 
implemented on the system effective 01 July 2023.

• The Zanzibar rate of 5% remains unchanged.
• All Tanzanian customer payrolls have been recalculated.
• If the July payroll is already closed, adjustments must be made 

utilising the Skills Development Levy Adjustment component on the 
next open run.

• No other statutory changes have been announced.

https://www.paymaster.co.za/wp-content/uploads/2023/07/Tanzania-SDL-Amendments2023.pdf
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